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I really have had my share of "scary" sailing adventures. Heck! For me, scary 
boat incidents/accidents go all the way back to when Rich and I were first 
dating & I sunk his aluminum fishing boat in the Petaluma River. It was sort 
of his fault, but since he wasn't in the boat at the time, I don't think he would 
quite agree… it was on me. That left a bad taste in my mouth, not to mention 
a feeling of inadequacy. I was terrified of steering with a tiller-WHY don't 
boats have regular steering wheels and brakes? It would make driving a boat 
so much more pleasant!

Then there was the first time we ever sailed on the Bay with friends. We left 
Sausalito with Mimosas in our hands and ended up with the boat at such a 
heel, all I could do was pray, and God forbid someone would need me to do 
anything besides hold on! I thought our son would be orphaned for sure, it 
seemed like we were going so fast, and all I could do was look down at the 
rails and the Bay waters rushing by.

Years later, Rich had a hankering to buy a sailboat to use in Clearlake. He 
found a pretty inexpensive Hunter 20 in good condition and somehow con-
vinced me to sail again with him. How bad could it be, I thought? After 

Becoming a Sailor
by Laura Brazil
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all, it was just a Lake. I was a Lifeguard and not afraid 
of the water, just scared to death of having to handle a 
boat! –did I mention this boat had a tiller AND sails? 
So, you guessed it, our very first sail together went ter-
ribly wrong AGAIN, with a minor malfunction and a 
sudden change of wind speed and direction. I was left 
with only two choices-neither of which I wanted to do. 
Take the tiller ( Oh, HECK no! ) or go to the bow of the 
listing boat and take down the sail? I preferred choice 
#3-jump in and swim. But no, I didn't do that. Holding 
back tears, and with deep breaths, I made it forward and 
let down the sail, which instantly made everything qui-
eter and calmer. We fixed our malfunction and motored 
back to the dock. I didn't sail much more on that boat; 
it was Rich's thing.

A few years later, though, Rich and I, along with some 
close friends, decided to rent a catamaran and take sail-
ing lessons in Anacortes, Washington. Rich furthered 
his sailing courses, and I started mine. The catama-
ran was Rich's idea because they are so stable, and he 
thought I would love it. It was a great trip, I did love it, 
and even though we had a horrible instructor aboard 
with us, I managed to pass my sailing course in a week-
end, and Rich furthered his credentials to Captaining 
and being able to charter boats anywhere in the world.

Rich and I both loved to go to Boat shows and read Lat-
itude 38 monthly. ( These were a safe, fun alternative to 
being on a sailboat for me ) And, I believe it was because 
of Latitude 38 that Rich got the idea to crew for someone 
on a Baja Haha. ( The two-week sailboat regatta from 
San Diego to Cabo ) Rich did his first Haha without me 
in 2014, and of course, convinced me the following year 
to do it as crew along with him. It was an exciting trip, 
with four other people who already knew the boat we 
were on, our course, and the Captain. It wasn't what I'd 
expected at times, in that it got rough and even hard to 
stay in our small bunk, but again, the crew and the boat 
were all very capable. 

When we landed in Cabo, I realized that I didn't feel like 
I had done much other than cook meals, do dishes, and 
keep my night watch partner awake. I still didn't feel 
like I was skillful enough to handle a 50ft sailboat.

And so, we did the Haha 
again in 2016, but this 
time on a very large Cat-
amaran with pretty much 
all the bells and whistles 
available to make it easier 
to sail. It was also the first 
time I got to do my night 
watches with Rich. He is 
so patient and calm with 
me. He explains concepts 
in different ways so that 
I can relate, unlike the 
sailing instructor I had 
who just screamed the same thing louder each time I 
didn't understand what he was saying. It was a com-
pletely different trip; although it was the same course, 
I started to actually feel more useful on the boat and 
finally understood more about the wind and the sails. 

One night on this trip, we had a boat emergency re-
quiring "all hands on deck"-you never want to hear this 
phrase in the middle of the night! We all scrambled up 
on deck ( me, with my now bleeding black eye, having 
run smack into the corner cabinet of our berth on my 
way up ) only to find chaos, with plenty of very loud 
wind. 

Our headsail furling drum had come loose, and the 
HUGE jib sail was half on the boat and half in the wa-
ter-all very dangerous things, needless to say. It was ter-
rifying for all of us, especially watching the three men 
harnessed to the boat and out on the trampoline, trying 
to pull the jib out of the water, all the while dodging the 
head high, wildly swinging, furling drum. It seemed to 
have taken almost an hour before all was calm again. 

By the time we came back on watch an hour or so later 
the seas had calmed, and we were motoring. It was a 
particularly quiet and solemn watch and quite peaceful 
after just hours ago being afraid that the sea was going 
to take us down. This was when Rich sadly looked at me 
and said, "I know… you don't want a sailboat; you want 
a Stagecoach!" I laughed at that one and told him, no, 
you're wrong. We discussed what had gone awry and 

Becoming a sailor  continued from page  1

Continued on page 3
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New members Matt & Kelli Riveras and  Bob & Alexie 
Buhrer were inducted and welcomed into the club at 
the June 4th General Meeting.  The Riveras's, sponsored 
by Tom & Linda Corbett and David Quist & Janny Van 
Aalderen, and the Buhrer's, sponsored by Rich & Laura 
Brazil and John & Kristy McDill, join the club as active 
boat owners.  Bob & Alexie's own Bailey-Ann, a 22' 
power boat and Matt & Kelli's 43' flybridge power boat 
is named Synderesis.
Please introduce yourselves and welcome our new 
members now that our club house is opening up and 
returning to normal.  Members will earn extra points 
with Matt & Kelli if they know the meaning of Synderesis 
and can use  the word in a sentence!

why we wouldn't have let that happen if this were our 
boat- we agreed. We thought that we had come up with 
the name of our boat that night, too, "Stagecoach." LOL. 

Not long after that, we started looking for our own per-
fect boat. 

Rich knew precisely what we wanted in a sailboat. About 
42 feet, a skeg hung rudder and a modified keel, with 
large water and diesel holding tanks, and no more than 
a 6' draft. He found Tally Ho after seriously searching 
for a couple of years. We bought her at the end of 2017 
and decided to get to know her well and sail her as often 
as possible in the San Francisco Bay. We did that and 
had a few minor things redone for safety on the boat. 
Our plan was to take Tally Ho and four others as crew 
on the Haha. We would then sail her to Puerto Vallarta, 
where we would leave Tally Ho until we retired and able 
to sail up and down the Sea of Cortez. 

Completing the 2019 Baja Haha is another six-week 
story of adventure in and of itself. By the time we sailed 
into Cabo, a major tropical storm was about to hit. The 
port was closed just hours after we found a spot to tuck 
Tally Ho in between two Pirate ships. (SERIOUSLY!) 
The celebratory champagne was poured for all once 
Rich miraculously squeezed us into our spot. 

Typically Rich is the toast maker in our family…he is 
poetic and quick with perfect words off the top of his 
head. I don't quite remember all that he said, but he 
talked about the many challenges in the last six weeks, 
about our often seasick but willing crew, and how proud 
we both were of each of them and that we arrived to-
gether safely and with no harm done to Tally Ho or the 
crew. Then Rich turned to me at the end of his toast 
and thanked me for all I had done and been through to 
get us here to this moment, knowing that this adventure 
hadn't started out to be "my thing" at all. He thanked 
me too, and I knew how emotional he felt because I did 
too. It was a BIG deal to come so far! We did it! When he 
could speak again, he asked me, "Do you have anything 
to add? ". I looked at him and our crew, and with my 
glass raised, I blurted out, "I'm an f-ing Sailor!"

Becoming a sailor - continued from page 2

Welcome New Members
by Membership Chair s/c Tom Corbett

l to r: Linda Corbet, Matt & Kelli Reveras, Alexie & Bob Buhrer, 
Laura & Rich Brazil
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FishmanSupply.com

52nd 20191967
ANNIVERSARY

PETALUMA, CA

FIS
HM

AN
 SUPPLY COM

PANY

Janitorial Supplies

Shipping & Packing Supplies

Food Service

Office Supplies

First Aid & Safety Supplies

Call for a free business evaluation at (800) 675-7750
Lighting

Fishman Supply Proudly Supports 

For more than 50 years, Fishman Supply Company has provided 
janitorial, office, packaging, break room, lighting and safety supplies 

to hotels and motels, industrial plants, health care institutions, 
schools, restaurants and other businesses in California’s five county 

North Bay area.

We serve a growing number of customers who appreci-
ate working with a local supplier, getting real service 

and receiving real value.

http://fishmansupply.com
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You can now access your membership card online at 
anytime of day or night.  Either login into the mem-
bership system (https://members.petalumayachtclub.
com) and click on the Membership Cards link in your 

profile or send an email to pycinfo@PetalumaYacht-
Club.com with a  subject of Card to receive an elec-
tronic copy.  Simply save that to your phone and you 
will never be without your membership card.

Sail Away: 
Korbel split champagne with an edible hibiscus 
flower

Nauti-Girl:
Cucumber Mint martini with gin or vodka 

Perfect Storm:
Dark Meyers rum with ginger beer

PB Jelly-fish:
Peanut Butter whiskey with 
Chambord

Membership Cards 
Now Available Online

Bar News
Celebrate with our signature cocktails
Celebrate the re-opening of the club house with any (or all) of our signature cocktails now 
available at a celebratory price of only $7.00 each

Situations Vacant
Newsletter Editor: 
The position of Editor of the 
Petaluma Yacht Club newsletter 
will soon be available.  Any and all 
members are encouraged to apply; 

⚓⚓ No prior experience 
necessary; 

⚓⚓ Training and 
software provided; 

⚓⚓ Salary: 
Immeasurable; 

⚓⚓ Benefits: Incredible.  
Contact the Commodore.

GM Dinner July 9th
Our July General Meeting date has moved one week so 
as not to collide with July 4th weekend.   
Menu:

⚓⚓ Hamburgers and 
hot dogs with all the 
trimmings

⚓⚓ Potato salad, chips
⚓⚓ Nancy Keller’s fa-

mous beans
⚓⚓ Galley Mate’s famous 

pasta salad 
⚓⚓ And a yummy sheet 

cake for dessert

If you’d like to contribute another side dish, please 
contact Francesca Smith. If you can volunteer for set-
up please contact David Quist.
PYC Grill Masters Tom and Ted will be ready to serve 
anytime from 6:30 to 8pm. 
Special Summer Price = $10 per person.  As always, 
your RSVP is your promise to pay.  Please RSVP by 
5pm Tuesday July 6th so David can go shopping!! 

mailto:ostender1%40comcast.net?subject=Newsletter%20Editor%20Application
mailto:francesca%40mckenziesmith.com?subject=General%20Meeting%20Dinner%20July%209
mailto:deecuele%40gmail.com?subject=Dinner%20Volunteer
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http://www.kkmi.com/
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From Tom's Galley
Shrimp Fajitas 
This is a great recipe for outdoor gatherings or sports 
event buffet like the Super Bowl. It can be made into a 
taco with great Mexican flavors and a lighter fare using 
shrimp and no cheese. This can be made a day ahead 
and heated before serving giving the party host time to 
be with their guests. It is easily expanded to serve 8 or 
12 simply by increasing the ingredients and following 
the same recipe. I apologize for not having a picture to 
show you. 
Ingredients:

⚓⚓ 1 tsp. ground cumin
⚓⚓ 1 tsp. garlic powder
⚓⚓ 1 tsp ground pepper
⚓⚓ 1 tsp kosher salt
⚓⚓ 1 tsp. chili powder
⚓⚓ 1 tsp. brown sugar
⚓⚓ 1/4  tsp. dried orega-

no
⚓⚓ 1/4  cup extra-virgin 

olive oil + 2 table-
spoons

⚓⚓ 2 cloves garlic, peeled 
and smashed

⚓⚓ 1 ½ pounds shrimp, 
21 – 25 count, 
shelled, deveined and 
rinsed.

⚓⚓ 1 large yellow onion, 
sliced through the 
stem end into thin 
wedges.

⚓⚓ 2 medium bell pep-
pers, cored, seeded 
and sliced into thin 
strips

⚓⚓ Warmed flour torti-
llas

⚓⚓ 1/4  cup packed fresh 
cilantro leaves

⚓⚓ 1 lime cut into wedg-
es

⚓⚓ Sour cream (option-
al)

Combine the cumin, garlic powder, pepper, salt, 
brown sugar and oregano in a Ziploc bag for the spice 
mix.
In a medium bowl mix 1/4  cup oil with all but 1 table-
spoon of the spice mix. 
Add smashed garlic and shrimp; toss to coat. (can 
marinate for several hours for more flavor if desired)
Heat a large skillet over medium-high heat. When hot 
add remaining 2 tablespoons of oil. 
Add onion wedges and sauté until softened and start-
ing to brown. 
Add bell pepper and remaining spice mix and contin-
ue to sauté until tender. 
Transfer to bowl.
Return skillet to heat and add shrimp. Cook stirring 
frequently until cooked through. 
Add sautéed vegetables and toss to coat.
Transfer to large serving platter and serve with 
warmed tortillas, cilantro, lime wedge for squeezing 
and sour cream.
Serves 4

These recipes have been created by staff commodore and chef 
Tom Griffith and are designed to be prepared on board your 
boat, land yacht or at home.
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Sunshine and Birthdays
by Sunshine Reporter Rosemary Hart

Hello all!
We’ve made it to 
Freedom Day – June 
15th.  With luck we 
will put this pandemic 
in the rear-view mirror!  
Then, once again we 
can celebrate with the 
Cruise-In Yacht Club 
Members.  But BIG 
KUDOS must go out 
to those PYC members 

that made Memorial Day Weekend memorable for our 
visitors to the Petaluma dock.  
Kevin and I had the honor to join Jill, Garrett and Nicole 
as taste testers for the annual Memorial Day Drink and 
Appetizer contest.  Mac had prepared a rigorous list of 
the categories that we were to use in our judging of the 
contestants.  So, on we went…  
13 drinks and appetizers later, we added up the points 
(not easy after 13 drinks) and determined our winners.  
Thank you all who participated!  It was fun to meet all the 
contestants, and to hear some of their stories.  Let’s review 
the grand prize winners.
1st place went to Michael and Jen of the Cavalino (and 
their friend Ann who we don’t think helped to create either 

the drinks or appetizers but was wonderful at dancing on 
their deck.)  Michael and Jen created a MexicaLei drink 
– a margarita with a Hawaiian twist and a jalapeño kick.  
Their yacht was amazing, and we were treated like royalty 
– seated and served delicious Hawaiian appetizers upon 
china with silver and a few extra sips of ultra-premium 
Tequilas that they had on board.
2nd place went to Matt, Courtney, Nate and Ella aboard 
Tusk for their Fighting Ray drink.  I think the judges all 
loved this cocktail the best.  As best we can remember 
(drink #11) it muddled together strawberry Waterloo 
sparkling water, mint, jalapeño, Bullit Bourbon, and Rosé 
with a drop of simple syrup.  They named it the Fighting 
Ray because of a skirmish they got into with a ray on their 
travels up the Petaluma River.  Matt and Courtney served 
our drinks, and young Nate was very maître d’ adept at 
serving the appetizers.
3rd place went to Cathy, Mark, and dog Bailey aboard 
Scully Banks for their delicious Cardinal Rules cocktail. 
Coconut rum, triple sec, lemon juice and the splash of 
grenadine to add the “cardinal” red to the drink.  This 
drink was in tribute Cathy's alma mater, Stanford.  The 
Scully Bank's team received extra special points for their 
smoked tuna belly appetizer.  Yum!
We also need to Honorably Mention our own Francesca 
of the Lady Francesca.  Not only was her drink – the 
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River City Rip Tide – and her appetizers delicious, and 
her enthusiasm infectious, but she was also our wonderful 
host while down on the dock – keeping us hydrated and 
letting us store our carried items while we were judging.  
Worth mentioning too were Forrest and Linda Blue on Blue 
Crew.  They went through SO much to get the ingredients 
for the 5 Alarm Blue Refresher drink and (because Mac had 

proclaimed that bribes were recommended in his Drink 
Contest Rule Announcement) there was a $5 wrapper on 
the drink glass to make the drink a true 5 Alarm.  We 
left the $5 bills to be donated to Forrest’s Firemen Funds 
except for one $5 bill which we brought back to young 
Nate from Tusk as a tip for his exceptional wait service! 

3rd Catherine Kubo
4th Casey Arena
8th Eva Moore
10th Matt Riveras
11th Chris Keegan
15th David Quist
17th Donald Roberts
17th Levi Swift

20th Jim Becker
24th Gardner Bride
24th Veronique 
Anxolabehere
25th Larry Calvert
28th Gerry Reinartz
29th Frank Paula

JULY
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Ahoy!
What a month it has 
been at PYC.  Memorial 
weekend was great due 
largely to the hospitality 
of McKenzie & Frances-
ca Smith.  Everyone had 
a great time even though 
PYC was closed.  I even 
had the opportunity to 
expand the Petaluma 
Navy by adding several 

new Rear Admirals.  Marilyn & I passed out cookies, 
which were well received.  
Our first general meeting in over a year was a huge suc-
cess.  It was really great seeing everyone again.  Fran-
cesca Smith put together an amazing dinner catered 

by Daniel at Boulevard Café.  Al Alys gave a wonderful 
tribute to Harold Niles and the 8 bells ceremony was 
very moving.  We also inducted new PYC members 
Matt & Kelli Riveras and Bob & Alexi Buhrer – Wel-
come!
PYC will be finally opening up very soon!  We have es-
tablished some protocols for our member’s safety and 
health.  For our visiting guests, I updated the sign in 
sheet by adding a “vaccinated" column.  A sign will be 
posted “No Vaccine - Mask Required” on the front door.  
I was very disappointed to have to cancel the Delta 
cruise this year.  Hopefully, next year we will be able to 
assemble a proper fleet for the Delta adventure.
Looking forward to seeing everyone at the next general 
meeting BBQ dinner July 9, when we will also be hon-
oring Gloria Roberts with the 8 bells ceremony.
Let the adventure continue!

Flag Officer Reports 
BRUCE STENDER - Commodore

Club House Bar Duty
July

Bar Manager: Linda Blue
Fri 2nd  & Sat 3rd 

Gerry Reinartz & Nancy Walker
Fri 9th & Sat 10th

Nancy Wolf & John Wolthausen
Fri 16th  & Sat 17th :

TBD
Fri 23rd & Sat 24th
Steve & Tina Powell
Fri 30th & Sat 31st

Anne Gealta

August
Bar Manager: Sal Taormina

Fri 6th  & Sat 7th
Frank & Paula Patty
Fri 13th & Sat 14th

TBD
Fri 20th  & Sat 21st :
Dave & Debbie Powell
Fri 27th & Sat 28th

TBD

September
Bar Manager: TBD
Fri 3rd  & Sat 4th

TBD
Fri 10th  & Sat 11th

TBD
Fri 17th  & Sat 18th

TBD
Fri 24th  & Sat 25th

Sal Taormina

You can sign up for your bar duty by simply sending an email to 
pycinfo@petalumayachtclub.com with a subject of Sign-up.  You will get an automatic reply 
with all the instructions. It's simple, easy and fast! Try it now!!

Sign Up for Bar Duty

mailto:pycinfo%40petalumayachtclub.com?subject=Signup
mailto:pycinfo%40petalumayachtclub.com?subject=Signup
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LEANNE GALLUP - Vice Commodore
As of June 21st, I’m 
happy to say the club 
is finally open for 
business.  This means 
not only are we opened 
for members but also 
guests and appropriate 
cruise in guests.  The 
bar should be hopping 
this summer with all 

the cruise in’s and I’m looking forward to it.  The bar 
will be hosted on Fridays from 6:00 to 8:00pm and 
Saturdays from 5:00pm to 7:00pm.  The credit card 
machine is also up and running.  Upcoming trainings 
will be held soon so please stay tuned.  We have some 
fun signature drinks being offered at the bar as well.  
Please see "Bar News" on page 5.  All signature 
drinks are $7.00 (bargain!).  I hope everyone has a fun-
filled 4th of July and if you haven’t signed up for bar 
duty yet, please do.  

LINDA LOCKWOOD - Rear Commodore
Hot weather, BBQ's 
and lots and lots 
of Boating  That's 
definitely what June 
has been and July will 
be in the Petaluma 
Turning Basin.  As 
other articles in this 
newsletter will attest, 
the Memorial Day 
Cruise In's were a 

delight for PYC members and the entire City.  The long 
summer will certainly bring more of the same!  The 

turning basin has hosted a little over 100 boats to date 
(in 2021) and based on reservations (that just keep 
coming,) we will more than match that in the second 
half of the year! The number of people on those boats 
have likely numbered in the many hundreds.  It's so 
great to be welcoming mariners from all over the Bay 
Area to our City. Incoming clubs will be especially 
delighted now that PYC is open!
Rental Note - The board has approved the following 
rentals: Garrett Hill for the afternoon of Thursday, July 
22nd.  Leland Fishman for the afternoon of Wednesday, 
August 25th. 

July
16 -18 Half Moon Bay YC	 - 5 boats
23-25	 Corinthian YC	 - 10 boats
23-25 Loch Lomond YC - 6 boats
30th - Aug 1 Club Nautique - 8 plus boats

August
6-8 	 San Francisco YC - 10 boats
13-15	 San Jose SC - 5-8 boats
20-21	 Sausalito YC # of boats TBD
20-21	 Solano YC - 6 boats

Sept
17-20	 Caliente Isle YC - 10 boats 
17-19 	 Napa Valley YC - 10 boats
19-21 	 Stockton YC - 1 boat 
29 - Oct 3 C_Ray Boat Club

Oct
15-17 Pt. San Pablo YC 5-7 boats
20-23	 Sacramento YC - 15 boats

You can check the latest cruise in schedule by going to 
the membership site and looking under events / cruise 
ins

Cruise In Calendar
by r/c Linda Lockwood

https://members.petalumayachtclub.com/cruiseins
https://members.petalumayachtclub.com/cruiseins
https://members.petalumayachtclub.com/cruiseins
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General Meeting Minutes
June 4th, 2021
1)	 Call to order 6:45pm
2)	 Thanks to Francesca & Daniel- Boulevard Cafe for 

dinner
3)	 Welcome to everyone at our first in-person general 

meeting in over a year!
4)	 8 Bells ceremony for Harold Niles. Al & Francesca 

performed ceremony
5)	 Induction of new members Bob & Alexi Buhrer 

and Matt & Kelli Riveras
6)	 Secretary’s Report – Kristy McDill – No Report
7)	 Treasurer’s Report – Sherri Adams -All is in good 

order
8)	 Commodore’s Report – Bruce Stender

a)	  “Save the Date” August 27, 28 & 29th Petaluma 
River Festival

b)	 PYC Parking enforcement is every members 
responsibility

c)	  Special Thanks to everyone who made 
Memorial weekend a success

9)	 Vice Commodore Report – Leanne Gallup
a)	 New Credit card machine!
b)	 Signature Cocktails for all members to enjoy

c)	 Sign up for Bar duty- bar training June 5th, 
3-5pm

10)	Rear Commodore – Linda Lockwood – No Report       
11)	Building Report – Al Alys- Ted: Repaired both 

deck doors,  installed hand rails at front door, 
installed new key lock box, repaired bar cooler fan, 
will be installing steel pipe filled with concrete at 
front of parking lot, demolition of old ramp soon

12)	Events –Marilyn - August 21 Hawaiian luau event
13)	Galley – Francesca- July 9th pot luck general 

meeting dinner 
14)	Membership -Tom Corbett-Check Newsletter
15)	Newsletter – Stephen Hamilton -Wanted newsletter 

editor
16)	Sunshine -no report
17)	 Cruise Outs- no report
18)	Coop – Jill Olson -credit cards now accepted
19)	PICYA – no report
20)	New Business- 
21)	Good of the club 
Meeting adjourned- 8:45pm

July General Meeting
July 9th 2021
The next PYC General Meeting will be July 9, 2021 will be in the Club with dinner starting at 7 p.m. Sign up for 
dinner (see "GM Dinner July 9th" on page 5) by July 5th.

http://johnstonthomas.com
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STAFF COMMODORES 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS

Officers, Directors & Committees

Alfred A Alys 1977-79
Tony Smith 1979-80
Doug Robinson 1980-81
Barry Parkinson 1981-82
Charles English 1982-83
Pat Ryan 1983-84
Harry Simpson 1984-85
Alfred A Alys 1985-86
Gerald Cooper 1986-87
Bill Bradford 1987-88
Dave Simonson 1988-89
Donald Hoirup 1989-90
Jerry Wright 1990-91
Neal Parker 1991-92

Duffy Stewart 1992-93
Ted Lehmann 1993-94
Cris Crispen 1994-95
Tom Griffith 1995-96
Steve Hand 1996-97
Tom Bamberger 1997-98
Glenn Burch 1998-99
Rose Collins 1999-00
Mary McDermott 2000-01
Harold Niles 2001-02
Larry Kubo 2002-03
McKenzie Smith 2003-04
James Keller 2004-05
Diane Parker 2005-06

Tom Corbett 2006-07
Don Roberts 2007-08
Levi Swift 2008-09
Francesca Smith 2009-10
Diana Holmes 2010-11
Linda Blue 2011-12
Marty Little 2012-13
Gerry Reinartz 2013-14
Ted Adams 2014-15
Tina Powell 2015-16
Ted Adams 2016-17
McKenzie Smith 2017-2018
Todd Mendoza 2018-2019
Leland FIshman 2019-2020

ADVERTISING 
Linda Corbett (707) 364-3192

BUILDING 
s/c Al Alys

COOP 
Jill Olson
CRUISE 

Mike Freeman
CRUISE-IN GREETERS 
s/c Tom & Linda Corbett

DELTA CRUISE-OUT 
s/c McKenzie Smith

EVENTS 
Marilyn Stender
FLEET MEDIC

Sal Taormina
FLEET SAFETY OFFICER

Mike Freeman
GALLEY

s/c Francesca Smith
MEMBERSHIP
s/c Tom Corbett 

NEWSLETTER 
Stephen Hamilton
PHOTOGRAPHY 
s/c Gerry Reinartz

P.I.C.Y.A. 
s/c Linda Blue

Jill Olson
Forest Blue

SUNSHINE 
Rosemary Hart
WEB MASTER 

s/c Gerry Reinartz

COMMODORE
Bruce Stender

(707) 495-6671

VICE COMMODORE
Leanne Gallup
(707) 217-2996

 REAR COMMODORE
Linda Lockwood
(415) 755-8442

Clubhouse Phone: 707-765-9725  
Email: pycmail@petalumayachtclub.com   
Web Site: www.PetalumaYachtClub.com 
Membership System: https://Members.PetalumaYachtClub.com or pycinfo@PetalumaYachtClub.com
Latitude: 38.2344467 N  Longitude: 122.6397784 W

JR STAFF COMMODORE
Leland Fishman
(707) 974-7138

SECRETARY
Kristy McDill

(707)-495-1636.

TREASURER
Sherri Adams

(415) 328-5542

DIRECTORS
 s/c Al Alys,  s/c Linda Blue, Sal 

Taormina, Garrett Hill

mailto:%20pycmail%40petalumayachtclub.com?subject=
www.petalumayachtclub.com
https://members.petalumayachtclub.com
mailto:pycinfo%40PetalumaYachtClub.com?subject=help
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Advertisements
 Support our local businesses who advertise here.  Tell them you saw their ad in Chicken Scratch!

Sonoma Coast Spirits
Craft  Distillery

Jill Olson
Founder / Maker / Sales

429 1st Street #7, 
Petaluma, CA 94952 

707-331 -0718

Jill@SonomaCoastSpirits.com
www.SonomaCoastSpirits.com

http://BNKLaw.net
http://www.petalumacoffee.com/
http://www.allcalifornia.com/cmadrid/
http://sonomacoastspirits.com
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Advertisements - continued

mailto:LYNNANDERSONMEDIA%40GMAIL.COM?subject=From%20PYC%20Newsletter
http://www.michaeldaymediaincentives.com/
http://apattorney.com
https://www.hollingsworthjewelers.com
http://palmgrensengravables.com/
http://www.ofdelectric.com
http://www.sonomatravelservice.com/
mailto:sandi.sullivan%40bundesen.com%3Blinda.buffo%40bundesen.com?subject=From%20the%20PYC%20Ad
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Petaluma Yacht Club
10 C St
Petaluma CA 94952

First Class

July 2021
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 31

Bartenders Reinartz / 
Walker

Club Open @ 6:00pm

Bartenders Reinartz / 
Walker

Club Open @ 5:00pm

RSVP for GM dinner 
by 5:00pm

Bartenders Wolf / 
Wolthausen

Club Open @ 6:00pm
Dinner & General 
Meeting 7:00pm

Bartenders Wolf / 
Wolthausen

Club Open @ 5:00pm

Board Meeting @ 
6:00pm

Bartenders TBD
Club Open @ 6:00pm

Bartenders TBD
Club Open @ 5:00pm

Chicken Scratch 
Newsletter deadline

Club Rental - 
afternoon

Bartenders Steve 
&Tina Powell

Club Open @ 6:00pm 

Bartenders Steve 
&Tina Powell

Club Open @ 5:00pm 

Bartenders Anne 
Gealta

Club Open @ 6:00pm 

Bartenders Anne 
Gealta

Club Open @ 5:00pm 


